
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, April 30, 2013 at 6:00 

P.M. at the Turner County Board of Education Facility for the monthly “Work Session” meeting 

with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Hudgins and McCard present.  Commissioner Hall was 

not present at the meeting.  Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, Manager, Latrice Wilson, Clerk 

and John Holland, Attorney.  Others present were Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, 

Robby Royal, EMS Director/Fire Chief, Jason Lawson, E911/EMA Director, Marie Hudgins, 

Chuck Bobo, David Mathes, Trish Mathes, Matthew White, Brady Wynn, Bo Guess, Tyler 

Soliday, Amanda Wynn, Staci Soliday, Mike and Shelia Rice, David and Laura Holt. 

 Commissioners presented a Proclamation to the Turner County Middle School 12 to 14 

year old age group boys’ Baseball, Basketball and Football Teams in winning the Triple Crown 

in all three categories, in the South Middle Athletic Conference. 

 Commissioners discussed a 5.8 % decrease in Turner County employee health insurance 

plan for 2013-2014 budget year. County was presented with three options as follows: 1.4 % 

decrease (estimated annual saving of $8,023.00), 3.4% decrease (estimated annual saving of 

$20,181.00) and a 5.8% decrease (estimated annual saving of $53,012.00).  County Manager 

Mary J. Wynn recommended the 5.8% decrease to the board. 

Commissioners discussed proposed Turner County Airport rules and regulations. 

Commissioners suggested a section for “charges for services” should be included in the 

agreement. 

Commissioners discussed software issues at E-911.  Director Jason Lawson presented to 

the board a virus removal service, management solutions, and labor cost from Hasty’s 

Communication and Cassidian Managed Services covered by Motorola in the amount of 

$11,378.22.  

Commissioners discussed board reappointment of current member, Mrs. Juretha 

McMillan, to the South Georgia Community Service Board. 

Commissioner discussed board reappointment of current member, Mr. Eddie Ireland, to 

the Department of Children Services Board. 

Commissioners discussed changing meeting location from Board of Education Facility to 

Moultrie Tech Building on Rockhouse Road.  Commissioners were all in favor of having May 

Work Session meeting at Moultrie Tech Building. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:32 P.M. 

 

______________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ________________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, Clerk 

 


